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SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

REVISED SETTLEMENT CINEMA MASTERPLAN 28 APRIL 2020 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

 

The Council at its ordinary meeting held on 11 February 2020 endorsed in principle the Draft 

Settlement Cinema Draft Masterplan Feb 2020 and approve the release of the Masterplan 

for public comments including direct contact with the students of the CIDHS on the question 

of pump track as against a reduced skate park, with the intention to make a final decision at 

the April 2020 Ordinary Council Meeting.  

 

Follow the public comment period and taking into account the commends from the Students 

at the CIDHS, together with the possible extension of the overall Masterplan area Council at 

its ordinary meeting held 28 April 2020 endorsed in principle the Revised Settlement 

Cinema Masterplan 28 April 2020. 

 
The Draft April 2020 plan is broader in both area and activates than the Draft Feb 2020 plan 

will be included in the next edition of the Islander and is also available for inspection at the 

Shire of Christmas Island Administration Office located at the George Fam Centre, 2 Murray 

Road, Christmas Island during normal business office hours Monday – Friday 7.30am to 

4.00pm. The Settlement Cinema Draft Masterplan is also available for inspection on the 

Shire of Christmas Island’s web site – www.shire.gov.cx  

 
Submissions or comments on the Revised Settlement Cinema Masterplan 28 April 2020 

may be lodged by email to shire.ceo@shire.gov.cx  or in writing to addressed as follows: 

 

Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Christmas Island 

PO Box 863 

CHRISTMAS ISLAND 6798 

 

Submissions or comments must be lodged and received by 4.00pm on Wednesday 20th May 

2020. 

 

Council will consider the Revised Settlement Cinema Masterplan 28 April 2020 at the 

May 2020 Ordinary Meeting of Council, and subject to the Council adopting the masterplan 

and the Shire receiving the management order for that area. The Shire will budget fully for 

that development with construction beginning in the second half of 2020. 

 

 

 

David Price 

Chief Executive Officer 
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